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President’s Mission Brief for Late-April 2019 

Calendar of Events 
 
Tuesday, 22 April @ 1030am: Calling for any and all who can help to come 
clean up the meeting room, Office area, and make sure that our spaces are 
ready for the Thursday morning celebrations. If you can come help clean, we 
would appreciate it! Bring Cleaning supplies 
 
Thursday, 25 April @ 1030am: Official visit from local Dignitaries, John Egan, EAA Sr Chapter 
Manager and our own, Jacob Baldridge, who will be presented with the Ray Young $10,000 
Scholarship! Media reps will be onhand! 
 
Thursday, 25 April @ 1300 (1pm): All are invited to Texoma Aero Club, located at North Texas 

Regional Airport (Hangar E2) for a cookout and “good old conversation and hanger talk” with John 

Egan, EAA Sr Chapter Manager. Cavanaugh Flight Museum will display some of their aircraft. (I’m 

told their B25 will be flying in). Come on out! It will be a great time! 

 
Thursday, 25 April @ 1830 (630pm): All are invited to Pelican’s Landing where we will again be 
presented with our 50th Anniversary Plaque and Ray Young Scholarship award winner! We will be 
ordering off of the menu and John Egan, EAA Sr Chapter Manager will be our guest speaker. 

 
Anyone have a spare functional headset, E6B, or other training material? Please contact Adam 
Yavner (ayavner@yahoo.com) We have two YE student pilots in our chapter that could put them to 
use. 
 
We are an awesome chapter. See you all on Tuesday, April 22nd at 1030am! 
Blue Skies! Mike 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Like us on Facebook @eaa323! 
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Texoma Aero Club Directions: 
 
US82 to 1417N. Turn Left at Grayson Dr (FM691). Veer to 
right on King Dr. At yield sign, Turn Right (N) onto Airport dr. 
Turn Left at ANY of the gates leading to the taxiway, most 
notably Don Ort rd. (Civil Air Patrol building is located here). 
Code is 1001 to gain entry. TAC hangar, E2, is the second 
hangar to the North once entering the Taxiway/Right of Way 
at Don Ort rd. 
 
Full Size blown up map at the end of this newsletter! 

Fun Places to Fly 

This resource (https://www.funplacestofly.com/fun_places_to_fly.asp) has just been brought to 

our attention and is already proving to be a valuable asset, both in event planning and visiting. If you 

are not already using this site, please look them up on the web! Let them know what you think of the 

site by liking and commenting on their Facebook page as well!! 

Joe “Mr Fixit” Nelsen donates Radio! 

We have come to learn that Joe Nelsen is a man of many talents and 

abilities. Not only did he recently motorize “Snoopy” for the KidsFest 

(the propeller now turns with a flick of a switch), he has created and 

donated a 177 channel Portable Radio, capable of running on both AC 

or DC for use at events. Joe had previously rigged up a radio (set to 

DFW Approach) during the KidsFest event and it was a hit with the Kids 

who were able to listen to pilots as they got ready to approach! He then 

improved on that idea with this Portable radio! Great Job, Joe!! And our 

thanks!! 

323 receives our 50th Anniversary gifts! 

Mike McLendon unveiled our 50th Anniversary banner and plaque sent to us from EAA Leadership 

during our meeting on Tuesday night, 16 April 2019!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Past Presidents pose with original Charter 
from 1969. Presidents include: (From Left to 
Right) Rick Simmons, Evans Gauthier, Leldon 
Locke, Mike McLendon and John Horn. Thank 
you for your continued service! 

Group photo with the 50
th

 Anniversary 
banner sent by EAA.  



 

 

Officers/Board of Directors/Key Coordinators 
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Name Position Email Address Contact Number 

Michael McLendon President macpharm@icloud.com 404-825-4795 

Paul Tanner Vice President planetanners@yahoo.com 903-819-1940 

John Halterman Secretary john.f.halterman@hotmail.com 903-819-9947 

Ross Richardson Treasurer rprichardson46@gmail.com 903-821-4277 

Steve Straus Board of Directors steve@straususa.com 214-693-1417 

Rick Simmons Board of Directors rr52s@yahoo.com 903-818-8066 

Mary Lawrence Board of Directors  mary1983cpa@gmail.com 903-821-2670 

Mel Asberry Technical Counselor n168tx@flytx.net 972-784-7544 

Jim Smisek Technical Counselor jwsmisek@aerotechniques.com 903-819-6428 

Ross Richardson Membership rprichardson46@gmail.com 903-821-4277 

John Horn Young Eagles Coordinator jhorn@ntin.net 940-736-8440 

Adam Yavner Eagles Coordinator ayavner@yahoo.com 903-744-0384 

Ed Griggs PIO a_model_guy@ymail.com 903-436-1405 
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